## EMU POINT SPORTING CLUB (Inc.)



## **NEWSLETTER - DECEMBER 2020**

Welcome to the EPSC Newsletter, which will update you with what is happening at the Club and important decisions from Board Meetings.

**Future Development -** The Tennis and Bowls Committees, along with EPSC Board Members, held a meeting on the 23<sup>rd</sup> November, 2020. Unfortunately the meeting was not well attended, even though this was deemed important, and was convened with the aim of trying to formulate a future direction for our Sporting Club.

At the December Board Meeting two motions were moved.
Firstly, the Future Development Committee were directed to apply for a grant for a proper feasibility study of the Club and its direction. As well, Bowls and Tennis Sections were requested to come up with a Strategic Plan and Vision before the next Management Board Meeting, to be held in February, 2021. (A letter has been sent to the Bowls and Tennis Sections for consideration and input).

## Maintenance:-

As finance permits, maintenance of the club house is being attended to. A termite inspection is clear, the water leak in the bar is repaired and a new office window with security mesh will be installed.

- To eliminate the streaks on beer and wine glasses, a Vulcan Electronic Anti-Scale System is on a feasibility trial in the Bar before a purchase decision is made. Speaking of the Bar, bar staff will start the New Year in matching shirts.
- To eliminate our power issues, we have accepted the quote of Breaksea Electrical to install a new power board and lights. As well, the use and cost of solar power is being researched by the Building and Maintenance Committee.

The new entry signs are in position and smarten our entry signage.

For those wishing to support the club through CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE, the code number for the EPSC is C10331380. Your deposit can be made at allocated sites.

Thank you to our willing members who continue to keep the clubhouse clean on a voluntary basis. I would ask all members to show their appreciation by ensuring the clubhouse is left clean after they have used it.

"Christmas at the Point" was a great success, bringing all ages together. Santa arrived on the Harley and delivered presents to almost 40 children. The Christmas Spirit prevailed amongst the 120 who enjoyed a meal that evening.

The Club will be closed on Christmas Day, Friday 25<sup>th</sup> December and also New Year's Day, January 1<sup>st</sup>.

May I wish you all a Happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

See you at the Club

Angus Woithe -

President